Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villas de Golf Association, Inc Held in the Clubhouse 

March 14, 2013
Meeting Minutes 

Unpproved 

Call to Order: President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM
Proof of Notice:   Secretary D. Stock certified the meeting notice had been posted in accordance within Association By-Laws
Call the Roll: The roll was called: President Kent Ward, Vice-President Bob Shafer, Treasurer Doug Ropp, Bob Tait, Barbara Mannette, Bernadette Moriarty and Secretary D. Stock present.  Quorum was established.  RPM property manager Leslie Randolph also present.  Note: Sixteen (16) Owners/Residents attended
Reading and Disposal of Unapproved Minutes:  The BOD meeting minutes of February 21, 2013 were reviewed.  Motion made by D. Ropp to accept the minutes as written. Seconded K. Ward.  Motion passed 7-0

Committee Reports:
1. Landscape- B. Moriarty, Chairperson, gave a verbal report; stated that the last landscape upgrade is on-schedule
2. Buildings and Grounds-B. Shafer gave a short verbal for K. Swierenga; stated that several projects that were completed during the preceding month
3. Social-K. Ward, Chairman, gave an overview of upcoming social events
Officers Reports:

1. Treasurer- D. Ropp gave a verbal overview of the February financial  report attached and posted for the record
Manager’s Report:  Attached and posted for the record
Old Business:
1. Status Report of the Foreclosure of Unit 7202- See Managers Report attached. Having recovered virtually all of the monies owed to the Association, this matter is closed.
2. Status Report of the Securing of Proposals for Engineering Services for Drainage- See Managers Report attached. B. Shafer gave a brief overview of the completed engineering study; that further information is needed; that a meeting with the engineer will be held in the near future.  Ongoing
3. Further Update on the Carport Replacement Project - See Managers Report attached. B. Shafer stated that three (3) quotes have been secured; recommended that this matter be picked up next Fall; that starting with the 2014 budget, the BOD will likely funded a phased replacement of the 18 old carports.  Ongoing, next action November 2013
4. Further Update on the Maytag Claim- See Managers Report attached; another letter was sent by the Association attorney setting a deadline of 30 days for a substantive response. Ongoing
5. Final Update on the Roof Bridges Repair Project – B. Shafer reported that the steel deck replacement phase of this project has been completed; that painting remains, expected to be completed in the near future.  Ongoing
6. Further Update on Mailbox Break In- K. Ward lead a brief discussion about the best course of action.  There was agreement that the outgoing mailboxes should remain sealed (taped) through the summer season. K. Ward will look into the placement of a central outgoing mailbox at the clubhouse. Ongoing
7. Further Update on the Wind Mitigation Study- See Managers Report attached
8. Update on the Annual Roof Inspection- See Managers Report attached
9. Discussion and Vote on a New Flag Pole- D. Stock pulled this item from the agenda after having poled the BOD resulting insufficient interest (votes) to proceed.  No vote was taken.  Matter closed. 
10. Update on the Property Survey- See Managers Report attached. Manager L. Randolph stated that the survey is expected to be completed by the next BOD meeting. Ongoing
11. Discussion and Vote on the Patio Project-For the record, the Landscape Committee made known to the BOD in January of its concerns about upgrading the landscape behind  the resident buildings without first addressing many existing unsightly unit patios and “steps”.  The BOD agreed. B. Mannette volunteered to head up the project.  B. Shafer and K. Swierenga subsequently surveyed all ground level unit patios and steps for appearance resulting in a list of ten (10) unsightly/sub-standard ground level unit patios and twenty (20) steps.  B. Mannette stated that the B&G has volunteered to provide the labor to paint  the offending patio blocks and install new “step” blocks; that there is also a need to standardize the size and color of future unit patios.  After a brief discussion, B. Mannette a motion to:
· Authorize a letter be sent to the affected Unit Owners describing action to be taken
· Authorize the Association to pay for the paint and “step” blocks not to exceed $500

· Standardize an off-white color of future patio blocks and “steps”

· Standardize the 6'x12' patio using 12"x12" blocks

· Standardize the 6'8"x12' patio using 16"x16" blocks

· Standardize the 32" Step using 16"x16" blocks

Motion was seconded by B. Shafer. Motion passed 7-0
12. Update on the Driveway Speed Bump- D. Stock stated that he is investigating other options other than an asphalt speed bump; should finalize in April.  Ongoing
New Business:
1. Discussion and Vote for a Landscape Committee Change-B. Moriarty read from a written statement attached (and posted) for the record.  After a brief discussion, B. Moriarty made a motion to abolish the Landscape Committee, expand the services of WestCoast Landscaping to include monthly inspections and written reports and assigning B. Morarity to head-up the oversight of landscape maintenance on be-half of the BOD.  The motion was seconded by B. Shafer  Motion passed 7-0.  At this point, Manager L. Randolph, on behalf of the BOD and the VDG Community, thanked B. Moriarty, B. Oaks and M. Tait for the five (5) years of dedication to the Landscape Committee and the landscape renovation project now ending.  Thank you!
2. Discussion/Vote on an Appointment to the Resolution Committee- B. Mannette explained that by Florida statute a BOD member cannot serve on the Resolution Committee; that as such, B. Moriarty must resign from the RC; that Charles Burris has volunteered to serve in the vacant RC position.  A motion was made by B. Mannette to appoint C. Burris to the Resolution Committee.  Seconded by K. Ward.  Passed 7-0
3. Discussion/Vote on a Future Pool Renovation Project- B. Shafer stated that the pool is in need of re-painting and the replacement of the capping stones.  B. Tait has agreed to head up an effort to secure quotes for the April meeting.  The work is expected to take place this summer.  Ongoing
Owner Letters: (none)
Adjournment:  A motion was made by K. Ward to adjourn.  Seconded by B. Shafer.  Motion passed 7-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 PM
